
 
THESE MINUTES ARE SUBJECT TO APPROVAL BY THE BOARD OF FINANCE 

 
The Board of Finance held a regular on Monday, March 14, 2016 in the Council Chambers at the 
Municipal Center, 3 Primrose Street, Newtown, CT.  Chairman James Gaston called the meeting 
to order at 7:30pm. 
 
Present: James Gaston, John Godin, Kelley Johnson, Mark Boland, Aaron Carlson 
Absent:  Sandy Roussas 
Also Present: Finance Director Robert Tait, Betsy Paynter, Rob Sibley, Wes Thompson, One 
member of the public. 
 
VOTER COMMENT – None 
COMMUNICATIONS – None 
 
MINUTES – Mr. Godin moved to approve the minutes from the 3/1/16 special meeting.  Ms. 
Johnson seconded, motion unanimously approved. 
 
Mr. Godin moved to approve the minutes from the 3/3/16 special meeting.  Ms. Johnson 
seconded, motion unanimously approved. 
 
FIRST SELECTMAN REPORT – Not present 
 
FINANCE DIRECTORS REPORT –   Bob Tait reported that the Fiduciary Investment 
Advisors presented (Attachment A) to the Board of Selectman which the Pension Board joined.  
The current pension investments are performing behind benchmark.  They decided to hire a 
pension advisor to look into it and make recommendations.  The recommendation is to move 
ahead and change to the fund managers that are proposed.  The Pension Board was in full 
support.  They need to draw up an investment policy before moving forward.   
 
NEW BUSINESS 
  
1.  Tax Incentive, Tractor Supply, Co – Betsy Paynter and Wes Thompson presented 
(Attachment B).  The property is located at 116 South Main Street.  They explained the need to 
stay competitive with surrounding towns.  They qualify for a 3 year abatement of 54%.  
Currently the tax on the property is $7,000.  With the investment to the land and building, the 
estimated tax for the next three years would be $55,000 and the four year $111,000.  It would 
also generate about 14 jobs.  Anything that goes over $3 million goes up to 54%.  Legally by 
state statue they can go 100% for 7 years.  Newtown is conservative and in line.  Newtown is 
attractive because of the radius from their other stores and there is a large equestrian population 
in town.   
   
Ms. Johnson questioned if Tractor Supply is good for Newtown.  It brings traffic and she does 
not like traffic and is not a fan of corporate welfare.  Mr. Thompson replied that it could be 
considered corporate welfare but in sales and marketing, it is the cost of doing business.   
 
























































































